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Commentary on Key Issues Arising from the Representations

Issues raised by people who opposed the proposals
	Issue
	Response

	Howard Middle School is a good school which should not be closed. Its pupils make better progress than poor performing primary schools in the pyramid and ‘turns education around’ for these pupils.

	Suffolk’s school reorganisation is not about the effectiveness of individual schools but of the system of schools.  In the Bury St Edmunds area, Ofsted dashboard data confirms that attainment and progress at Key Stage 2 is below the national average in spite of the fact that only one of the primary and middle schools in the area is in an Ofsted category. (http://dashboard.ofsted.gov.uk/)
 There are good structural reasons for this if we consider that every time a child moves school he/she loses an average 6 months progress. Progress and attainment is more likely to be raised if the number of transitions can be reduced and accountability for results sits with single institutions.



	The closure is not in the interests of children from the Howard Estate who have traditionally fed into County Upper

	The children on the estate can still apply to County Upper but the school’s admission policy determines the priority of applications. Children on the Howard Estate could be offered places at County Upper at Year 7 if the upper school agreed. Parents would then have a choice of a two tier school or an academy school. 


	The fabric of the community on the Howard and Mildenhall Estates will be disrupted if children have to leave the estate to go to middle schools elsewhere in order to obtain priority for places at County Upper.
	This view is countered by Howard Primary School which believes that children on the estate would be served best by moving to a 2 tier structure.  The primary school and the council believe that the upper school should acknowledge its relationship with the Estates and provide places at year 7.

	I feel strongly that Howard Middle should be part of the Academy Trust so that pupils have access to County Upper.
	The council and BSP’s view is that a 2 tier structure will be better for children in Suffolk. Access to County Upper is a separate issue affected by the Trust’s admission policy. The council is in discussions with the Trust on how to protect the pathway for children on the estate to the upper school.

	Closing Howard Middle School will mean that pupils will have to be bussed to Moreton Hall.
	The council is not planning for this scenario. The new high school is expected to take children from its local area, who would ordinarily look to King Edward VI for places.  Many pupils already choose to attend County Upper via the academy trust middle schools. Parents will have a choice between the 4 high or upper schools in the town. At present, children from the Howard and Mildenhall estates attend all three of the existing upper schools.

	Howard Middle School has stated that they want to work within the Academy Trust

	Howard Middle School is working with the Academy Trust until closure.  The county council does not support the continuation of a three tier structure for pupils. There is a case for the pupils at Howard Middle school to be offered places within the Trust structure. See Appendix 4 Option Appraisal. At the time of publication discussions to move this option forward have not been successful. However , further talks are planned.

	The proposals for the area rely on 250 places at KS3 and 4 yet the pathway to those places is unclear. 


	The LA must take account of school places which are available in the area. 260 places are available at County Upper at Year 9. These places form part of the provision in the town and are generally taken up each year.  The LA cannot bring proposals forward for Academies and accepts that unless changes are made to the Academy admission arrangements, there will be a choice of two systems in the town.  Pathway documents have been designed to explain the choice for parents. The pathway to County Upper for Howard Estate pupils is determined by the Academy Trust Admissions Policy which gives priority to its academy middle schools.  The Trust could make this possible by providing places at Yr 7. The Howard Middle site on Beard Road could be transferred to the Trust to facilitate this.


	A 3 tier system is less frightening for 11 year olds than for pupils to attend school with 17/18 yr olds. 


	The 2 tier structure is the norm in nearly all of the UK with pupils routinely transferring to 11-16/11-18 schools.  All schools have transfer and transition plans and induction arrangements for new pupils. Bullying most commonly occurs across peer groups rather than from older to younger pupils. 


	Middle schools offer a smooth progression from a small primary to a large upper school. 
We are concerned about disruption arising from change.
Restructured primary schools cannot offer what middle schools can offer by way of resources and specialist teaching. 


	Disruption to pupils was reduced in earlier phases by the commitment and professionalism of staff.  Most middle schools closed on a rising trend of results with some achieving their best results ever.  Experience of earlier phases shows that the greatest benefits are gained where schools work together. 
The primary curriculum does not require specialist resources for years 5 and 6. Specialist teaching will be offered in yr 7 by specialist teachers who teach the curriculum to GCSE and A level.



	Individual schools should be allowed to decide for themselves whether they move to 2 tier or remain in a 3 tier system
	For the most part, this is exactly what has happened with schools in the Academy Trust and Bury Schools Partnership (BSP) putting proposals forward to retain or change their structures.  Howard Middle School was originally part of the BSP and had therefore agreed to the proposals.  The council does not support the retention of the 3 tier structure and would not support Howard Middle School remaining open. Recently, Howard Middle school changed its position in order to work with the Academy Trust. The council is committed to continue working with the Academy Trust to try to secure a simple pathway to the upper school for children on the estate. 

	The proposals will not achieve the stated objective of raising educational standards.

	The LA does not agree with this statement.  It believes that fewer transitions and full key stage accountability will enable pupils to progress faster.  Progress in areas which have already been reorganised has been very encouraging.  Appendix 5 provides more detail.

	At no point in the so called consultation process have I received any satisfactory explanation as to how local pupils will benefit from the proposals.
	Public meetings were held for anyone who was interested in education in the town.  Almost 1300 people attended one of the23 meetings held locally. At those meetings, the council explained how moving to a 2 tier structure would enable schools to raise standards. The Bury area is more complex than other areas because parents have a choice of two systems. This gives parents options but introduces issues for parents concerning access to County Upper.  We are continuing to work with the Academy Trust on these issues.

	Why was an ‘all through’ model not put forward by the Bury Schools Partnership and LA?
	There was no support for a 3 phase ‘all through’ model.  All but one primary, 2 middles and 1 upper school supports a move to 2 tier for the area. The county council cannot put forward proposals which are not supported by schools.  As it is, new regulations allow schools to change their age range by up to 2 years without a statutory process.  The purpose of putting forward a proposal which was supported by the majority of schools was to enable a coherent structure to be introduced for all children at the same time. The consequence of not working together would have led to schools making changes unilaterally potentially to different time frames. The decision of the Academy Trust to retain its 3 phase structure was outside the control of the LA.

	The results from the schools led process have been ignored in the SOR decision making

	The term ‘schools led’ relates to the fact that schools have put forward proposals rather than the LA.  If this statement refers to the responses to the proposals for individual schools, the results were that in 10 schools a significant majority were in favour, 2 schools had an equal number for and against but a large majority in favour of the move to 2 tier, and 5 schools (Hardwick, Tollgate, St James and Howard MS and Sextons Manor) had a majority opposed to the proposal for the school – although there was a majority of responses from Hardwick CP in support of the move to 2 tier. The February Cabinet Report has details of the analysis.

	The proposals are not fit for purpose and will destabilise the future of most primary schools
	The existence of two different educational systems will give rise to surplus places in yrs 5 and 6. It would be preferable if entry points to all schools were the same. At the point of consultation, all but 4 schools in the town wanted to move to a two tier system.  These schools are aware that there will be surplus places which they will manage but believe that a 2 tier structure is likely to raise standards for children.  Individual schools may feel a financial impact in the first years following reorganisation if pupil numbers are low but the schools are convinced that numbers will rise in the medium term.

	Children from the estate will have to walk to Academy Trust middle schools at Horringer and Westley in order to have priority for applications to County Upper School.

Children will be bussed to other schools.

We need to lessen car journeys not increase them.

	This is the case at present. Under the proposals, if Howard Middle School closes, children will be able to attend a two tier secondary e.g. King Edward VI or St Benedicts which are close by if they do not want to attend an academy trust school. The county council’s transport policy will apply for pupils aged over 8 who live more than 3 miles away from their nearest or catchment school.

The council expects schools to update their travel plan to take account of any changes to catchment areas or an increase in the numbers of pupils attending the school. Walking and cycling to school is encouraged for health and to reduce traffic and parking congestion in the vicinity of schools.


	Local children should be able to go to local schools.

	In broad terms, we agree with this statement. However, it is government policy to support parental choice.  Local Authorities are no longer able to guarantee a place a catchment school. Added to this, Academies can determine their own admission policies. The Academy Trust’s admission policy prioritises pupils at Horringer and Westley middle schools rather than children from the local estate.
In some cases, children outside of the town are awarded places at Academy Trust and Partnership schools if places are available.

	The consultation process has been ill conceived and poorly implemented
	The consultation has been undertaken in accordance with government guidance. For the Bury area, further advice was sought from parents and governors and implemented to engage as many people as possible in discussion. Meetings were held at schools and parents/carers and other attendees given the greatest possible opportunity to obtain sufficient information to enable them to respond formally through survey forms, letters and emails. The consultation acknowledged that Bury presented a complex picture and thus we needed to ensure that people had ample opportunities to ask questions , receive answers and make comments. The SOR website holds the comments made during public meetings along with links to answers of frequently asked questions.

	The sensible option for Bury is to move straight to three all-through pyramids now, maximising use of sites, minimising additional building costs and minimising redundancy payments.
	Without the support of all of the schools, this option is not deliverable.  Neither does it address the issue of key stage accountability, dips on transfer and the ongoing supply of high quality teaching staff.  It might equally be said that the sensible option would be for the minority of schools to move with the overwhelming majority.

	Why doesn’t the council re-evaluate its proposals for the Bury area now that Tollgate is likely to become an academy within the Academy Trust?
	The academy conversion process is not within the control of the county council and the reorganisation proposals are not dependent on Tollgate becoming a 4-11 school even if that is our preferred position.  However, the council will respond to the public consultation to ask for information about how the Trust intends to offer 9-13 provision for these pupils.

	Why won’t you invite an independent adjudicator in to make the decision for the county council?
	In law, the county council Cabinet is the decision-maker and, as such, it sees no reason why it would be unfit to make a decision about educational structure.  According to the School Organisation Regulations, referrals to the Schools Adjudicator can only be made by the Diocesan Boards and Voluntary Aided Schools. The makeup of the council is decided by democratic process.

	The consultation meetings did not allow people to have a say in front of the entire assembly.
	Officers worked with a Parent Forum to design a more inclusive and less intimidatory way for parents to find out what they needed to know. Opportunities for small discussion groups were created and attendees were encouraged to discuss any issue relating to SOR and to record their comments. These comments were collated and the results posted on the SOR website.

	Why did you not allow the Academy Trust to speak at our meetings?
	The public meetings were planned to deliver information about the proposals for Partnership schools which were supported by most of the schools in the town.  The Academy Trust held its own meetings and sent representatives to all of the school meetings to play an active part in the discussion groups.

It should be acknowledged that officers have been in discussion with the Trust to find a way through the impasse during the past two years.  To date, the Trust has refused to consider other options which would make it possible for pupils to move between two structures i.e. providing places at yr 7 as St Benedicts have done.

	Why doesn‘t the council concentrate on rebuilding professional relationships in the Bury area to improve the already good results?
	The majority of schools in the town do not support the 3 tier structure and believe that children make less progress than in a 2 tier system. The results in town at Key Stage 2 are at or below the national average which is not acceptable for a town with a socio-demographic profile like Bury.   

	The outcome in Bury was predetermined.
	The outcome of the consultation was not predetermined and great lengths were taken to encourage and enable people to play an active role in the consultation. This was especially important in Bury because of the complex nature of education provision. The consultation showed  an overall clear majority in support of the move to two tier, the key issue being the position of parents seeking places for their children at County Upper which did not agree to change its structure.  The consultation analysis was clear where there was not support for change and there was no attempt made to ‘massage’ the figures.  We did differentiate between support for the move to two tier as a principle and the proposals for individual schools where respondents might have had a different view. This analysis was presented as Appendix 2 of the February Cabinet report.

The analysis of consultation meetings contained a selection of statements illustrating the range of views and concerns raised during the events.  The extracts were to provide councillors with an overview of the issues.

	If change is to go ahead, Howard Middle School and Tollgate Primary should be included in the 2 tier proposal.
	The decision on Tollgate’s status is outside the council’s control and sits with the Secretary of State. The closure of Howard Middle School has been proposed by the council.

	Are you going to consider the petition as one response only?
	Cabinet will decide how to weight the petitions. Clearly, there is one question/statement on each petition so the argument is a single one in respect of each petition but Cabinet will obviously take account of the numbers of signatories.


	The proposals will mean a loss of green space. The funding is not sufficient to do the job well.
Why didn’t the council stop and rethink after BSF funding disappeared?

	Feasibility studies have been carried out at all schools that would need additional accommodation. Planning officers have been consulted and their views incorporated into our thinking.  High level  plans have been developed indicating how space on the school sites can be maximised.
The most important reason for the move to two tier was to raise standards.  The possibility of BSP funding made it sensible to ensure that we had an educational structure which was suitable for the future. There would be no point spending BSF funding to invest in a system which did not deliver better pupil outcomes.  The withdrawal of the funding did not diminish the imperative to restructure to improve standards but it did affect the way this was managed in terms of the capital spend.


	The council did not use reasonable means to engage the community in consultation.
	The council wrote to all parents and stakeholders, published documents and made them available, used advertising, editorial and website material, held meetings and responded to emails and letters in order to engage local people. There was excellent attendance and response at meetings. 

	Why was there only one proposal?
	Only one proposal was supported by the schools in the town. This was the two tier option.

	There is a successful all-through option in the town. Why wasn’t that considered?

Haverhill is now moving to an all through system.
	The all through option needs support from schools to be delivered. This support was not forthcoming. The Partnership schools considered that it was too early to say that the all through option was successful. County Upper School is undoubtedly successful and has been so for years but the three phase all-through model is too new to evidence success.
The consultation in Haverhill rejected an all –through option in favour of two tier.  If Haverhill moves to an all through model, it will probably be based on managing one transfer at age 11 over two sites which could be significantly easier than managing two over 3 sites.  While the quality of teaching and learning is vital, structure can prove a significant impediment to pupil progress.

	There is a likelihood of School’s Adjudicator or a Judicial Review  process.
	The risk of judicial review is noted in the Cabinet report. Only voluntary aided schools or Diocesan Boards can refer the council to the Schools Adjudicator.

	If the LA insisted that Suffolk structure has a bearing on BSE, why were Bury residents not invited to consult on reorganisations in other areas?
	Anyone can comment on consultation proposals wherever they live. Details of previous consultations were made publicly available on the council website.  

	The consultation does not take account of the proposal  for a 13-19 University Technical College (UTC). This would fit with the all through model better than with 2 tier.
	If a technical college is established in the town, pupils will be able to apply from whatever model of school they attend. At present, the council is not aware that there is a proposal for a UTC.

	Suffolk’s current poor performance is not purely the result of our current organisational structure.
	There is no question that Suffolk’s performance needs to be improved greatly.  However,  structural barriers to attainment need to be removed and the county needs to be in a position to attract and retain the brightest and best teachers who feel that their career prospects will not be damaged by a move to teaching in three tier schools.

	Weighting of consultation responses was not undertaken.
	This was considered by the council’s Scrutiny Committee and is dealt with in paragraph 44 of the Cabinet Report. Cabinet will decide how to weigh the representations and petitions during its determination.



Points made by supporters of the proposals
	All children are entitled to the best education and if their education will be improved in a 2 tier school, then all are entitled to it.
The improvement of education in BSE should not be held to ransom by the Academy Trust…Where children end up for the last three years of their education must not be able to dictate the outcome of SOR in Bury.


	Any conversion to Academy by Tollgate should not influence outcomes for Howard Primary or Middle schools.  The school’s application was made in the full knowledge of SOR and should not affect the proposals for other schools on the estate.


	Parents are justifiably angry about being denied access to County Upper at Year 7. I would ask that negotiations continue with the Academy Trust to persuade them to accept a limited number of year 7 and 8 pupils at County Upper for Howard and Tollgate Primary pupils.


	A two tier system would have allowed my children to achieve more than they have in a 3 tier system.  


	It makes sense for the whole county to be aligned to the model of education used in the majority of the country. In this way, we can start to attract some of the brightest and best newly qualified teachers and not hamper their career prospects.

	I support the plans to integrate Sextons’s Manor and Riverwalk Schools. A new relocated Riverwalk school will allow the school to be the best Suffolk can produce.

	A change to two tier is the best interests in the long run for the progression of standards in BSE. A change of direction now will cause confusion for all parents and educational staff and will greatly affect and unsettle the education of the children that it involves.

	It is proven that a transition to a new school has a detrimental effect on children’s learning. Having one instead of two transitions will enhance children’s learning progress.

	The two tier system provides accountability in line with that of the national system and would alleviate inconsistencies apparent in the most recent Ofsted reports of local three tier schools e.g. Howard Middle , Howard Primary and County Upper.

	I have struggled to find people who are opposed to a move to two tier in the Bury area or whose who disagree with what has been achieved in previous phases. The position of [opponents to change] seems rooted in emotional attachment to middle schools…rather than towards what is best for the long term future of our children.   



Catholic representations
	Issue
	Response

	Objection to reorganisation: as a parent of a child at a Catholic primary, as a tax payer and on the grounds that standards in BSE are good already.
	The Catholic consultation booklet explains that the present system of two and three tier provision within the Catholic pyramid means that there is a different route available for parents in Bury St Edmunds compared to other areas of Suffolk.   For the pyramid of schools to survive and continue to be able to offer a distinctly catholic education, there needs to be a coherent two tier structure with clear progression opportunities for all.

	St Louis Middle is a good school and should not be closed. There has been anecdotal evidence only about the capacity of other schools to achieve the same high standards as St Louis.
There are readily available reports and data providing unequivocal evidence of St Louis’ position of excellence within the pyramid and the contribution it makes to the whole. A risk analysis of the current provision against the proposed provision and a comparison of each against SOR objectives & the decision maker’s guidance expose the proposal as an inferior offering. It was described as “mediocre” by the Schools Adjudicator. 

	Neither the Schools Commission nor the council disputed the achievements of St Louis Middle or its contribution to education in the Bury area, as stated at the start of its Statement. The Commission did not have sight of any “risk analysis” so cannot comment on it.
The governing bodies considered the proposal the best means currently of securing the continued success of the Catholic education in Bury St Edmunds and across West Suffolk.
It should be acknowledged that the phrase ‘mediocre’ was applied to the 2011 proposal and since then the educational landscape in the town has changed. Understandably, the Roman Catholic pyramid wants to align itself with its own members and with other schools in the town.

	Ref the request to the Catholic Schools Commission to: 
· include the all-through option as recommended by the cross pyramid Parent Forum 
· issue paper copies of the consultation document to every parent / carer to maximise engagement
· to allow / support dissemination of information about the all through option.
The requests were refused
on the basis that the Diocese had delegated decision making to the schools in a schools led process and that as such it was not able to direct or even guide the schools as we requested.
	The Diocese has not “delegated decision-making” as it is not the decision-maker for this matter. Decisions are the responsibility of the school governing bodies and it had previously been agreed that consultation would only take place on options on which all schools were agreed (through the HT/CoG Group). Five of the six schools did not agree to consult on the all-through option, all agreed to consult on the two-tier option. The information regarding all options does not belong to the Diocese but to the schools and it therefore cannot “allow/support” the dissemination of information. However, all available information regarding discussion by the Parent Forum, Technical Group and HT/CoG Group on the all-through option is already publically available on SCC’s SOR website.
All schools were provided with a number of hard copy booklets for parents. Further copies were made available on request including for all of the parents of St Louis Middle School.

	The Schools’ Commission received the summary analyses of the consultation feedback which were discussed at its meeting on 6th February 2014. 
Who prepared this analysis? What was analysed / how was this information collected / collated? Why was the commission discussing this in a schools led process where responsibility for decision making had been delegated to schools? 
	The Commission was asked by the CoG of St Louis Governing Body to provide advice on a number of specific issues and after careful deliberation the Commission agreed to provide advice as it saw it. The analysis was prepared by officers that service the Commission and they looked at the data that came out of the consultation process that was provided by SCC. The Commission gave its final approval to the content of the statement.


	What about the significant issues identified by the Schools adjudicator? Is there evidence of the detailed consideration to significant issues that had previously come forward? Can we access it?

	The consultation process required governing bodies to consider the responses from this consultation process. The issues identified by the Adjudicator were considered by both the Commission and the majority of governing bodies to be more than adequately addressed through the tripartite arrangement of Parent Forum/Technical Group/HT & CoG Group that was put in place to consider options to be consulted upon in 2011.

	Use of language such as “felt” and “majority decision” are indicative of subjectivity and this being permissible providing it supports the proposal. 
	Since ‘decisions’ are made by people and the data that came out of the consultation process was both quantitative and qualitative, an element of subjectivity is inevitable, but there was also a majority consensus based on analysis of responses to the process. “Majority decision for approval” was the agreed mechanism for governing bodies to proceed to statutory consultation. 

	The need to apply weighting is a crucial point and exposes all decision makers to challenge having been ignored in BSE SOR & Catholic SOR
	Whilst the DfE guidance refers to the need to ‘weigh’ the balance of argument, the Commission could not find any guidance on the need to statistically ‘weight’ individual responses, hence the seeking of adjudication advice. It cannot comment on communication between SCC and governing bodies as it was not involved in this. If the advice of the adjudicators had been sought covertly it would not have been mentioned in the statement. There is nothing in the statement to indicate the advice is ‘anecdotal.’ The advice was sought to try to answer the questions asked by the St Louis governing body, not to “support the will of the Diocese” since the Diocese played no part in the decision-making. The advice of the previous adjudicator was not ignored. Refer again to tripartite arrangement put in place to consider options.

	The very real risk is that the split site upper school will be the long term reality if St Benedict’s survives. There is no concern with regard to affordability but what of educational standards which are supposed to be being raised by SOR? What of the children caught up in the middle of it? The elephant in the room is that the proposal secures the primary schools but puts St Benedict’s and with it, Catholic secondary education in West Suffolk, at serious risk due to numbers.
Risk to St Benedict’s mainly to do with numbers. A key figure to consider – on average 58% of children at St B’s originated from a catholic primary while on average 85% of children at St B’s originated from St Louis 
St Louis is crucial to St B’s survival. (This figures were based on 2010/11 data i.e. pre the impact of the removal of the transport subsidy and improved schools locally which have a negative impact.) 

	The Commission re-affirmed its preference to locate St Benedict’s onto one site. The Commission is committed to investigating all capital funding sources to implement the required building work. These include:
· Traditional funding routes, e.g. central government’s Locally Coordinated Voluntary Aided Programme and Local Authority funding.
· Less conventional routes such as charitable trusts.
· Alternative building solutions such as modular buildings which offer a cheaper and quicker alternative to permanent buildings.The Commission was aware that the decision to reorganise must be made before these sources can be accessed. As such, it is not possible to provide a timescale for when funding will be available. Nevertheless, the Commission’s aim is to have funding in place within 5 years, although it cannot make a definite commitment to this effect. This assumes of course, that central government continues to provide capital funding in a similar way to existing approaches. If the split-site solution became necessary longer-term, the Commission is assured that it would be financially viable and affordable as both an interim and substantive solution. It is not helpful to base comments on supposition and prediction about where parents choose to send their children in the future. Note that the children will still be there even if St Louis is not.

	The commission put pressure on the school in its statement that the current budgetary forecast would seriously compromise the ability of the school to provide an adequate education for young people in the future as staffing and resources would be reduced as pupil numbers fall.
	Revenue funding for maintained schools is provided on a formulaic basis by central government via LAs. The commission is not aware of any charitable funding that would fund revenue costs in maintained education and even if this were available could not rely on such sources for on-going funding of schools.

	The commission could agree to re-brand the school.
	The school is a Catholic one, the ‘vision’ comes from that ethos. Any attempt to change the vision requires the approval of a ‘competent ecclesiastical authority’ under Canon Law, to ensure the Catholic ethos is maintained spiritually and in practice.

	The Diocese [showed] very clearly and determinedly that it will not support anything other than a yes vote. This exposes a huge flaw in the process which has clearly been predetermined. Had it not, the Diocese would have encouraged the GB to weigh the proposal with the feedback and arrive at its own decision with regard to the question in hand, then for the discussions about what next and exploration of the consequences of the decision. Put raising standards, children and ironically, the purpose of SOR back in the centre and SLM GB would have arrived at a different decision
	The Commission made the following statement public for the benefit of readers outside the St Louis Governing Body, following pressure from a variety of external parties and individuals to make this statement public. “The Schools’ Commission, taking account of all representations received and noting the strong support for the proposal from the parents of the primary schools as evidenced in the consultation feedback, reaffirmed its commitment to support the proposal. The Commission also recorded its recognition of the long-standing achievements of St Louis Middle and asked that this was communicated to the Governing Body of the school”. 
It is not clear how the statement shows that the Diocese “will not support anything other than a yes vote” since it is primarily a statement of facts. The description of what ‘should have’ happened within the consultation process does not appear to add anything to what has already been done more than once, in the various SOR consultation processes that have taken place over the years. The Commission is of the view that undertaking the same processes over and over again will not change people’s views and is more than likely going to antagonise and prolong the frustration of many consultees who are keen to see the process determined.




PETITIONS 
1.  Best for Bury Petition
[image: ]
Hand-written signature = 596
Online signatures =143
Total = 739
278 from Mildenhall/Howard Estate residents  (37.6%)
251 from other Bury area addresses (33.9%)


2. Kate MacDonald – Organiser
“I believe the concern about the SOR proposals in Bury, and the confusion that would be caused by having both 2-tier and All Through systems, means the parents of Bury need independent reassurance that the SOR proposal is good enough. I want the Schools Adjudicator to be called in so I can be sure what we are getting is Best for Bury.”
Handwritten signatures = 56
2 from Mildenhall/Howard Estate residents  (0.03%)
27 from other Bury area addresses  (48.2%)

Across both petitions (total of 795 signatures)
280 from Mildenhall/Howard estate addresses  (35.2%)
278 from other Bury area addresses  (34.9%)

3. Alexandra Gedge Petition
‘A petition by the children of St Louis Middle School to keep their school open’

Hand written, approx 80 signatures, some duplicated and some illegible. No addresses.
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